
July 1, 2024 

Mr. John Cater Ms. Cindy Terwilliger 
Colorado Division Administrator Region 8 Administrator 
Federal Highway Administration Federal Transit Administration 
12300 W. Dakota Avenue, Suite 180 Byron Rogers Federal Building 
Lakewood, Colorado 80228 1961 Stout Street, Suite 13-301 

Denver, CO 80294 

Dear Mr. Cater and Ms. Terwilliger: 

Pursuant to 23 U.S.C. § 134 (j) (1) (d), I am submitting my approval of the Transportation 
Improvement Program (TIP) for the Pueblo Area Council of Governments (PACOG) for state 
fiscal years 2025 through 2028. The TIP was adopted by the PACOG Board and the Colorado 
Department of Transportation (CDOT) certifies the accuracy of projects and fiscal constraint for 
this new PACOG TIP. 
For your information, supporting documentation is included with this request: 

● PACOG Board Resolution adopting TIP 
● Certification of the Planning Process 
● CDOT Division of Accounting and Finance verification of TIP fiscal constraint 
● CDOT Region 2 Transportation Director Concurrence with PACOG TIP 
● The full PACOG FY 2025 – 2028 TIP can be found on the PACOG website: 

https://www.pacog.net/mpodocs 

If you have any questions regarding these documents, please contact Marissa Gaughan, CDOT 
Multimodal Planning Branch Manager at (303) 512-4235. 

Sincerely, 

Jared Polis 
Governor 
State of Colorado 

Cc: Darius Pakbaz, Director, Division of Transportation Development 
Marissa Gaughan, Multimodal Planning Branch Manager, DTD 
Aaron Willis, Statewide and Regional Planning Manager, DTD 
Jamie Collins, STIP Manager, DTD 
Shane Ferguson, CDOT Region 2 Transportation Director 
Eva Cosyleon, PACOG Director 

https://www.pacog.net/mpodocs

